



Bryce A. Stuart Municipal Building 100 E. First Street P.O. Box 2511 Winston-Salem, NC 27102 CityLink 311 (336.727.8000) Fax 336.748.3163 **TO:** Mayor Joines, Mayor Pro Tempore Burke, and Members of the City

Council

**FROM:** Aaron King, Director of Planning and Development Services

**DATE:** February 21, 2020

**SUBJECT:** Action for Zoning Docket W-3344

In August 2017, Burger King Corporation #1283 filed a petition to rezone property at the intersection of E Fifth Street and N Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive to remove it from the MLK Overlay district. After receiving a recommendation for approval from the City-County Planning Board in September 2017, the City Council voted in October 2017 to continue the request to the November 6, 2017 meeting. The case was later continued again to the January 2, 2018, April 2, 2018, and August 6, 2018 meetings. At the August 6 meeting, the case was continued indefinitely.

Since then, building permits have been issued for a different occupant of the building at the aforementioned location, and a temporary certificate of occupancy has been obtained. Staff attempted to contact the original petitioners regarding their intent to move forward with or withdraw their petition to rezone the property. Having received no response, and in light of the current occupancy of the property under the existing standards of the MLK Overlay district, it is our recommendation that the City Council vote to deny this petition.



City Council: Mayor Allen Joines; Vivian H. Burke, Mayor Pro Tempore, Northeast Ward; Denise D. Adams, North Ward; Dan Besse, Southwest Ward; Robert C. Clark, West Ward; John C. Larson, South Ward; Jeff MacIntosh, Northwest Ward; Annette Scippio, East Ward; James Taylor, Jr., Southeast Ward; City Manager: Lee D. Garrity

County Commissioners: David R. Plyler, Chairman; Don Martin, Vice Chair, Fleming El-Amin; Ted Kaplan; Richard V. Linville; Tonya McDaniel; Gloria D. Whisenhunt; County Manager: Dudley Watts, Jr.